
Minutes of the Torfaen Smallbore Rifle Club Annual General Meeting 

27th June 2016 (19:30) 

 
Those Present: 

John Dallimore (JD)(Chairman)       

Steve Tarr (ST)(Vice Chairman)       

Fred Young (FY) 

Mick Crook (MC) 

Mike Jamie (MJ) 

Neil Upshall (NU) 

Robin Hilborne (RH) 

 

Apologies: 

Barry Jones (BJ), Rob Warnes (RW), Ceri Dallimore (CD), Margaret Dallimore (MD) 

 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting: 

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and confirmed correct. Proposed by RH, seconded 

MJ. 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

JD reported that all matters had been dealt with, there were no outstanding correspondence and that 

we continued to enjoy a good relationship with the police 

 

Captain’s Report: 

Unfortunately the Club Captain is ill, therefore no report was forthcoming. 

 

Chairman’s Report: 

The Chairman commented on the refurbishment of the club with a big thank you to all involved, 

especially BJ and NU 

 

Torfaen Open Competition at Long Ashton. Was again a great success with an excellent turnout 

with clubs from all over the south and west of the country. Big thanks to Lisa, Mikes mum and 

Mike for providing an inexhaustible supply of bacon butties, tea and coffee etc and for running the 

raffle, which made the club a tidy profit. 

 

BJ has taken over the difficult but rewarding job of Club Captain from RH 

 

Thanks to RH for organising our Annual Club Presentation Dinner. Can you do it again for this 

year! 

 

The Welsh Championship (Western Mail & Echo) cup was retained by the club with Rob Warnes 

winning it this year. Well done to him. Thanks to BJ who is refurbishing the base of the trophy. 

 

The club seems to be ‘teeming’ with Welsh Champions with Mike Jamie winning the 25mtr Indoor 

Championship. Well done to him. 

 

Tuesday Nights. The club beginner’s night continues to attract a good attendance and I thank all 

coaches and RO’s. As I said last year that I can’t stress that results are measured by those joining 



the club proper, and beginners should be encouraged to join the main club nights at the earliest 

opportunity (RO’s please make these people welcome on club nights) 

 

The Range Officers are the lifeblood of the club and I thank you all for providing your time to keep 

the club functioning 

 

The Website is a great success and is generating interest in the club from all over the world. MC 

actually stated that the majority of new members have come from the website. Steve, thanks for 

your efforts. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Unfortunately RW is off with a bad back, therefore no report was forthcoming. 

 

Election of Officers 

 

Post Nominee Proposed Seconded 

Vice Chairman Steve Tarr RH MC 

Club Captain Barry Jones MC MJ 

Committee Member Mike Jamie ST NU 

Committee Member Fred Young NU RH 

   

 

The meeting was closed at 19:47 

Date of the next meeting will be in June 2017 exact date to be established 

       

 


